
.  

School Camps 
Payments for year 3,4,5 & 6 camps 

can be found on ParentPay. We 
have added a suggested instalment 
plan, but payment can be made at 

any time over the next few months, 
with payment in full 2 weeks before 

the trips.  

Cross Country Race 4 

Race 4 will be at HCC South Site on 
Tuesday 25th Feb. Results from this race 
are used to qualify for the Peninsula race 

in Pool. 

INSET DAY 

Monday 24th 
February  

24, January, 2025 



Nursery 

Year 3 

Angelfish have had a busy and productive start to this half term. Our topic for the half 
term is “Everyday Superhero’s”. We began the topic by looking at how our important 
people help us at home and the ways in which they help us. The children confidently 
shared with each other the ways their grown ups help them at home. We learnt some 
of the delicious meals that were cooked for them. Last week we looked at the people 
who help them in the school environment. We had a visit from one of the school cooks 
who told us about her job and the way she helps in the school. She brought in the 
special protective gloves they must wear when using sharp knives and the children enjoyed 
trying these on. She also came with hairnets for the children to have and explained the purpose 
of these. This week we have begun learning about “Everyday superhero’s” in our community. 
The children have learnt about how our rubbish is collected and taken to be recycled, 
how letters are collected and delivered, we even got to speak to the post lady when she 
came to deliver post to the school. We have looked at how builders help us and the huge 
range of things that can be built, the children had a go at designing and building their 
own buildings with a range of resources. We have finished the week learning about 
farmers and we were lucky enough to have a farmer come in with his tractor to talk 
about how he helps us by producing food. The children have continued to work hard 
during maths and phonics time and have become great at clapping the syllables in words 
through a variety of games. Our new furniture in our home corner has been enjoyed and 
we have been cooked some fantastic and interesting meals by the children. 

Last week, we had some furry visitors to class! Mrs Blight brought in her 

guineapig babies that were born on Christmas day and their mother Pancake. 

She talked to class about their birth, their habitat, their diet and how to care for 

them properly. Narwhals class have had a fascination with Guinea pigs since 

year 2 so it was lovely for us to be able to see some babies up close! 

In science this half term, we are studying skeletons. We have learnt about the 

names of different bones that make up our skeletons and why we have them. 

Yesterday, we were measuring our femur bones in our legs and finding out if 

children with longer femurs were able to jump further. We investigated this by 

taking turns jumping and measuring the jumps. The children made sure this was 

a fair test by all jumping from the same point. We found that the length of the 

femur didn’t always matter as one of the longest jumps was from someone with 

the shortest femur!  

We are also busy in literacy writing our own adventure stories based on our 

work on ‘The Secret of the Black Rock’ with the children’s characters sneaking 

away on exciting journeys to mountains, volcanoes and islands and trying to get 

home safely. 



Class  Attendance this week  

Rainbowfish — YR 95.4 

Seahorses — Y1 96.6 

Jellyfish — Y2 95.8 

Narwhals — Y3 96.7 

Swordfish — Y4 97.8 

Manta Rays — Y5 89.5 

Dolphins — Y6 97.9 

WHOLE SCHOOL 96.74% 

Well done to the 

Dolphins 

Class 

for the best 

attendance this 

week!  

Attendance 

Team Points 

Running totals 
Penrose: 5 

Gibson: 11 

Methleigh: 7 

Cookworthy: 7 

Our winners this week are the 

 Gibson TEAM! 

Well done! 



School Messages 
 
Reception Vision Screening 

On Wednesday 29th January Reception children have their 
vision screening if you would like to opt out, please follow the 
link below. 
https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-health-programme-reception-
year/ 

Donations 

Reception and Nursery are looking for donations of clothing i.e. pants, socks, school trousers, 
skirts, tights, leggings and t-shirts. If your child has come home in any of reception or nursery 
clothing please can these be returned each time.  

Music Lessons 

If you would like to sign your child up to music lessons at school please click the link below to 
sign up with The Cornwall Music Trust. 

https://cmst.co.uk/signup 

Bags2School 

On Thursday 6th February 2025 we have a 
collection from Bags2School. 

Some items they are collecting, are good quality 
items for RE-USE: 
Men’s, ladies’ & children’s clothing, paired 
shoes, handbags, belts & accessories. 
For the full list please visit -https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect  
 
Items need to be dropped before 9am by the school gates on the morning of Thursday 6th Feb if 
dry, If wet we will collect donations in the school hall. Unfortunately, we do not have the space 
and are unable to take donations before this date to store in school. 

As a reminder to parents, 
 
If you book a holiday in term time which is 5 days or more, and is not approved as an 
exceptional circumstance, our policy - in line with DFE guidance, is to refer this to the local 
authority for a fine to be issued. Please also be aware that schools need to consider fining if a 
child has 10 unauthorised sessions in a rolling 10 week period. Please do contact the school if 
you have further questions.  

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fhealthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com%2ftrack%2fclick%3fu%3de974b278b69956340dff4824a%26id%3d002fa36c23%26e%3d6c59d2c86c&c=E,1,xxrMiDda5uy4Zytm5bg1El23b6zD4W64-XyCIv5ph2S2ZTQFq2gvSW9vfKRWfLhBrmPqISCKv-RMJDXLg0
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fhealthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com%2ftrack%2fclick%3fu%3de974b278b69956340dff4824a%26id%3d002fa36c23%26e%3d6c59d2c86c&c=E,1,xxrMiDda5uy4Zytm5bg1El23b6zD4W64-XyCIv5ph2S2ZTQFq2gvSW9vfKRWfLhBrmPqISCKv-RMJDXLg0
https://cmst.co.uk/signup
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fbag2school.com%2fwhat-we-collect&c=E,1,QaGdoNjQfnWv8TZgy9RAMV58R34c2v-YqUXDS95sF3Tp7m8znZMCSVIYq_cswn_yn6hODr6afrxmW4BqxaaOeHtc4xaAO-Yxk0QF-JqoaLtD&typo=1&ancr_add=1


Date  Event 

Wednesday 29th January Reception Sight Tests 

Monday 10th February Autism Café with the Autism Team 

Monday 17th - 21st February Half Term 

Monday 24th February INSET DAY 

Tuesday 25th February Cross Country race 4 & Peninsula Qualifier 

Tuesday 25th - 28th Feb Parents evenings– more info to follow 

Monday 7th –21st April Easter Holidays 

Thursday 8th May INSET DAY 

Monday 26th - 30th May Half Term 

Friday 6th June INSET DAY 

Monday 7th July INSET DAY 

18th - 20th June Year 3 Residential 

2nd - 4th June Year 4 Residential 

9th - 11th June Year 5 Residential 

14th July - 18th July Year 6 Residential 

Wednesday 23rd July Last day of School 

  

  

  

Diary Dates 



Next Week’s Menu 


















